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personsbelonging to the saidchurchwho arein andby this
act authorizedandempoweredto electshallandmaybeatlib-
erty to re-electoneor moreof the saidtrustees~eldersor dea-
conswhosetime s~hal1have expiredon. the day of the annual
electionwheneverandso oftenastheyshall think fit.

PassedSeptember10, 1787. RecordedL. B. No. 3, p. 32Z, etc.

CHAPTERMCCCIV.

AN ACT [FOR] GRANTING UNTO GEORGE WALL, JUNIOR, THE SOLE
AND EXCLUSIVE PRIVILEGE OF MAKING AND VENDING A MATHE-
MATICAL INSTRUMENT BY HIM INVENTED FOR THE TERM OF
TWENTY-ONE YEARS.

(Section I. P. L.) Whereas GeorgeWall, Junior, of the
county of Buckshathrepresentedto. this houseby his petition
that hehathinventedandconstructeda mathematièalinstru-
mentwhichis adaptedto the measurementof anglesbothhori-
zontal andvertical, and alsogiving theinstrumentalsolution
of all casesin plain trigonometry,andthatthe saidinstrument
will be of gi~eatutility in manyarts,especiallyin surveying,on
accountof its size andportability and answeringmany more
purposesthat any other instrumentis designedto do, andto
the saidpetition is annexedthe certificatesof sundrypersons
of competentjudgmentwho havegiven their opinionsthat the
said instrumentmay be considereda valuableinvention and
that it will be moreextensivelyusefulthananyextant:

And whereasit is esteemedconsistentwith the honorof this
stateto rewardthe inventorsof usefulimprovements.

[SectionI.] (SectionII. P.L) Be it enactedandit is hereby
enactedby theRepresentativesof the Freemenof the Oommon~
wealth of Pennsylvaniain GeneralAssemblymet andby the
authority of the same,Thatfrom and afterthe publicationof
this act the said GeorgeWall, his ~xe’cutors,administrators
andassigns,shall flavethe soleandexclusiveprivilege of con-
structing, making and vendingsaid instrumentcalled Wall’s
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trigonometer, together with the improvementsthat he may
hereafterput to thesame,during theterm of twenty-oneyears,
to commencefrom andafterthepassingof thisact, on thelike
form or principleson which the saidinstrumentcalledWail’s
trigonometeris or may be constructedby the saidWall, and
thatno otherpersonwhatsoeverwithout the consentin writing
first obtainedof the said GeorgeWall, shall construct,make
or vendthesaid instrument,andthat all andeverysuchinstru-
mentconstructed,madeor usedwithin the jurisdiction of this
commonwealthby anyotherpersonwithout the consentof the
saidGeorgeWall obtainedin mannerabovedescribed,hisexe-
cutors,administrators,or assigns,areherebydeclaredto for-
feited to andbecomethe absoluteproperty of the said George
Wall, his executors,administrators,or assigns,togetherwith
the sumof onehundredpoundscurrentmoneyof saidcommon-
wealthunto the saidGeorgeWall; his heirs or assigns,recov-
erablein the county wherethe offencewas committedin the
usualway of recoveringdebts.

[SectionII.] (SectionIII. P. L.) And be it further enacted
by theauthorityaforesaid,Thatall suchpersonsasmayeither
vend, purchaseor usesuchinstrumentsmadeout of this stafe,
shall forfeit and pay the sum of twenty poundsmoneyafore-
saidfor everysuchinstrumentsoobtaineduntothesaidGeorge
Wall, in hi~heirsor assigns,recoverablein manneraforesaid.

PassedSeptember10, 1787. RecordedL. B. No. 3, p. 319, etc.

CHAPTER M000V.

AN ACT TO CONFIRM AND AMEND THE CHARTER OF INCORPORATION
OF THE UNITED SWEDISH LUTHERAN CHURCHES OF .WICACOA,
KINGSESSING AND UPPER MERION, CALLED GLORIA DEl, SAINT
JAMES’ AND CHRIST CHURCH.

(Section.I. P. L.) WhereasThomasPennandRichardPenn,
Esqu5res,late proprietariesof the province of Pennsylvania
(now commonwealthof Pennsylvania)by their letterspatent,
datedthe twenty-fifth day of September,one thousandseveil


